

Our ref: FH/JMW

29th November 2016

Netherton Way, Bootle L30 2NA Telephone: 0151 521 3088 admin@saviosalesiancollege.com

Executive Headteacher Mrs F Harrison

www.saviosalesiancollege.com

## **Dear Parents and Carers**

I am writing to you to express our disappointment at the unbalanced and misleading judgements made about our school in the recent Ofsted inspection. Whilst we recognise that there is much that the school still needs to improve, we believe that the report gives little acknowledgement of the very many excellent things which go on in the school, nor of the significant improvements that have been made over the last 12 months.

I would also like to inform you that, in consequence, the school has submitted a formal complaint to Ofsted about the manner and conduct of the inspectors during the inspection.

The feelings of disappointment and injustice about the inspection and its report are shared by our Governors, by the Salesian Trustees and by the Archdiocese of Liverpool, all of whom have assured us of their unflinching support.

In order that we might discuss the report in more detail, representatives of each of the above groups will be in attendance at a meeting for parents and carers, to be held here at Savio Salesian College on Wednesday 7<sup>th</sup> December at 6.00pm.

I look forward to speaking to you at that meeting.

Yours sincerely

Mrs F Harrison

**Executive Headteacher** 

Hanson